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Re: Taxonomy Regulation Article 8 Delegated Act 

Dear Mr. Power, 

Companies are integrating sustainability in the core of their business strategy and models, 
and the Taxonomy Regulation can support their transition. The disclosure of relevant 
information in relation to corporate activities may bring clarity and transparency on 
environmental sustainability to investors, companies and issuers, and therefore finance 
the transition. For these reasons, BusinessEurope supports the overall objectives of the 
Taxonomy Regulation. 

BusinessEurope has contributed to the public consultation on the draft Article 8 Delegated 
Act 1 and exchanged extensively with Commission colleagues in the last past weeks. 
These meetings have proved useful to clarify companies' commitment to the Taxonomy 
Regulation, and suggestions for a feasible and comparable implementation of the 
reporting requirements. 

Ahead of the imminent formal adoption of the Article 8 Delegated Act, please allow me to 
stress three points of extreme importance for companies. 

1. Disclosure of Taxonomy eligible but not aligned activities

The Taxonomy Regulation requires companies to disclose how and to what extent their 
activities are associated with environmentally sustainable economic activities. Reporting 
on activities that are 'Taxonomy eligible but not aligned' and 'not eligible' goes well 
beyond what co-legislators agreed. This disclosure therefore raises a legal question, 
as it is not required by Level-1 legislation. 

Beyond the legal concerns, we are convinced that this disclosure would also give 
competitors unprecedented access to their business models and strategic 
investment planning, therefore undermining the EU's competitiveness. As a matter of 
fact, requiring a company to disclose turnover, CapEx and OpEx based on economic 
activities (regardless of whether they are aligned or not) would allow competitors to get 
insight into the turnover of the individual business divisions as well as information on key 
investment decisions (CapEx). This granular information is sensitive for any business. 
Furthermore, it would lead to litigation risks against those companies who have activities 
failing to comply with the Do Not Significant Harm criteria. 

1 BusinessEurope's response to draft Art. 8 Delegated Act is annexed to this letter
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